

The District • Downtown Community Improvement District 11 S. Tenth Street • Columbia, Missouri 65201 • (573) 442-6816 discoverthedistrict.com

September 16, 2016

Dear Mayor Treece and Council Members:

The Downtown Community Improvement District would like to provide feedback regarding the proposed Public Inconvenience Fee (PIF) for Street, Sidewalk and Alley closures.

We support historic preservation efforts downtown and are concerned that the costs associated with the proposed PIF will discourage owners from improving and maintaining their buildings. We also are concerned that the fees will have a disproportionate impact on smaller projects, favoring and even encouraging large development downtown.

In an effort to accommodate historic preservation encourage building maintenance and improvement, we recommend the following elements be considered:

- Exemption for buildings already in existence for up to 3 months
- Exemption for new development projects smaller than 10,000 square feet for up to 9 months
- Exemption for all sidewalk closures when a covered walkway is built to allow continued usage of the walkway

We would welcome the opportunity to further discuss and create this proposed PIF as the conversation continues. Thank you in advance for your time and partnership.

Sincenely,

Katie Essing

**Executive Director** 

Downtown Community Improvement District

## CID BOARD

Blake Danuser Binghams

Adam Dushoff Addison's

Tony Grove Grove Construction

Christina Kelley Makes Scents

Tom Mendenhall
The Lofts at 308 Ninth

Michael McClung Carharts, Resident

Allan Moore Moore & Shryock

John Ott Paramount Building

Steve Guthrie Landmark Bank

Deb Sheals Historic Preservation Consulting

Ben Wade Guitarfinder

Michael Wagner Central Bank of Boone County

Marti Waigandt 808 Cherry

Skip Walther Walther, Antel, Stamper & Fischer

Andrew Waters Columbia Daily Tribune